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 INDEPENDENT SCHOOL DISTRICT NO. 813

LAKE CITY, MINNESOTA

REGULAR MEETING

THURSDAY, SEPTEMBER 18,2008
7:00 P.M.

LINCOLN HIGH SCHOOL BOARD ROOM
MEMBERS PRESENT: Dawn Balow, Richard Bremer, Andrea Hamilton, Randy 
                 Meincke, Heath Oeltjen, Douglas Pflaum, Gary
                 Roberson 
MEMBERS ABSENT:  None.   

OTHERS PRESENT:  Superintendent Clayton A. Hovda, Jim Borgschatz,

                 Greg Berge, Margie Harkins, Marti Green, Mike Noll,

  Tracy Sexton-Oliver, Steve Breyfogle, Cara Grisim,


  Mary Hill, Jim Klennert, Wanda Randgaard, Karen 


  England, Andrew Eggenberger, Deb Roschen
CALL TO ORDER:
  The meeting was called to order by Chairperson
Richard Bremer at 7:03 p.m.

ADOPTION OF AGENDA: Meincke/Pflaum to adopt the agenda as presented.  Motion carried unanimously.

CONSENT AGENDA: Meincke/Oeltjen to approve the following consent agenda: 

A. Approval of Minutes of the regular meeting on August 21, 2008
B. Payment of Bills as presented by the Superintendent for Audit
Motion carried unanimously. 

ITEMS REMOVED FROM THE CONSENT AGENDA:  None.
Treasurer’s Report: Hamilton/Balow to approve the Treasurer’s report as presented.  Motion carried unanimously.
PUBLIC COMMENT: A representative of the teacher’s union questioned whether a conflict of interest would occur if School Board candidate Karen England, an attorney with Gartner and Associates LTD, were to win one of the positions open on the Board at the November election.  The question of conflict of interest was raised because the School District sometimes uses the firm in legal issues. 
COMMUNICATIONS: Three thank you notes were read by Chairperson Bremer.
BOARD DEVELOPMENT INFORMATION/REPORTS: Upcoming meetings were noted. 
PRINCIPAL REPORTS: High School Principal Greg Berge that on September 2 we had a total of 615 students enrolled in grades 7-12.  The 9th grade orientation program had 70% participation.  Principal Berge informed the Board that he and Jen Abt-Talbert will be presenting on the STEM Initiative at the MREA Conference in Alexandria in October.  The Art Department will be screen printing Homecoming shirts. The first Parent/Teacher conferences will be held on October 13, 14, and 15.   
Elementary Principal Jim Borgschatz reported on additional Smart Board training for K-6 grade teachers.  The trainer is from Southeast Service Cooperative and comes to us to do the training.  He also reported on NWEA fall testing, a Sept. 11 video, Constitution Day, the 4th graders trip to the Minneapolis Art Museum, and Homecoming Week. The North American Deer Farmers will present a program showing their animals and talking about genetics, heard control, and showcasing their trophy bucks.  Principal Borgschatz also talked about “The Beads on One String” Project and the Vision and Hearing Screenings taking place on October 6th.    

COMMUNITY EDUCATION REPORT: Margie Harkins, Community Education Director, updated the Board on ECFE, LEEP and Latchkey programs.   The ECFE program is coordinated by Wendie Christianson, classes begin this evening.   The LEEP program consists of 2 sections of 3 year olds that attend 1/2 day twice a week, 4 sections of 4 year olds that attend 1/2 day, twice a week, and 1 section of 4 year olds with optional ½ day on Fridays.   Latchkey had 131 participants during the past summer and took six field trips.  There are 109 students registered for before and after school for the upcoming months. New this year-Latchkey will be open on eleven non-school days.   Ms Harkins also explained her reasons for requesting additional part-time help in her office.  
OLD BUSINESS

Ken LaCroix, Superintendent Search Consultant, presented a time-line for the new search to begin.  Mr. LaCroix would like to have a work session in November with the Board members.  He would like to review the process, establish a schedule and revisit qualities and characteristics wanted in the new superintendent. He recommended the newly elected Board members be invited to attend this work session.   
Pflaum/Hamilton to approve the 2007-2008 Report on Curriculum, Instruction, and Student Achievement.  Motion carried unanimously.

NEW BUSINESS:

Meincke/Roberson to approve the following employment contracts: 

Pamela Richardson – ECFE Parent Educator

Kim Bobb – ESL Teacher


Barb Pike – High School Librarian
Motion carried unanimously.

Roberson/Meincke to approve the position of a part-time Community Education Assistant to work 10/20 hours per week. Motion carried unanimously. 
Hamilton/Balow to approve the following extra-curricular assignments:


Mike Johnson – Floater for 7th grade football

Perry Iberg – Head Baseball


Anna Karsten – Head Speech

Motion carried unanimously.

Roberson/Oeltjen to approve the sale of the 2007-2008 Building Trades house, located in the Southwesterly 80.00 feet of Lots 15 and 16, Block 175, Original Plat of Lake City, Minnesota, Wabasha County, to Jeff and Amy Rogness, for $190,000 as per the purchase agreement dated September 8, 2008.  Upon a roll-call vote being taken, the following voted in favor thereof:  Balow, Bremer, Hamilton, Pflaum, Roberson, Oeltjen.   Those voting against:  None   Abstaining: Meincke    Motion carried.   

Roberson/Balow to table the approval of school transportation routes, drivers, and equipment.   Motion carried unanimously.

Roberson/Oeltjen to approve the proposed tax levy for 2008 payable 2009 at the maximum level authorized by the Minnesota Department of Education.  Motion carried unanimously.  
Member Balow left the meeting.

SUPERINTENDENT REPORTS/COMMENTS: Superintendent Hovda asked who was interested in attending the MREA Conference on October, both Dawn and Andrea will be attending. He informed the Board that the auditors plan to be at the October meeting.

Member Balow returned to the meeting.

BOARD REPORTS/COMMENTS: Member Hamilton reported that the Lake City Education Foundation Waffle Breakfast was not as well attended as previous years.   Member Bremer thanked Andrew Eggenberger, a reporter representing the Graphic, for his coverage of the School Board meetings.   
A short discussion was held about the new laws concerning Type III vehicles and the transportation of students.  Cara Grisim informed the Board that Doug could do the necessary training.  
ADJOURNMENT:  Hamilton/Balow to adjourn the meeting at 8:40 p.m.  Motion carried unanimously.

_______________________________   

_____________________________

Richard Bremer, Chairperson             Douglas Pflaum, Clerk

The above minutes to be approved at the regular October meeting
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